
Please join us every Sunday for Worship  

10:30am Family Worship and Childrenõs Sunday School 

Summer Worship begins at 9am starting on Sunday, June 18th  
Communion is the 1

st
 Sunday of every month  

Upcoming Events  
 

Motherôs Day Breakfast 
Saturday, May 13th from 7-10am in the Vestry 

 
Motherôs Day 

Sunday, May 14th 
 

Rockingham Association Meeting  
Sunday, May 21st at 1:30pm at the Church 

 
Memorial Day  

Monday, May 29th  
 

June Jubilee  
Saturday, June 3rd 

 
Family Promise Host Week  

June 4thð10th  

Village Church Times  
 

Chester Congregational Baptist Church  

 

Catch the Spirit  
 

May  2017  
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lines from linda,  

8 Wit h  gr eat  f ear  and ex ci t em ent , t hey  hur r ied aw ay  f r om  t he t om b and r an 

t o  t e l l  h is d iscip les. 9  But  Jesus m et  t hem  and gr eet ed t hem . They  cam e and 

grabbed his feet and worshipped him. 10 Then Jesus said to them, ñDonôt be 

af r a id . Go and t e l l  m y  br ot her s t hat  I  am  go ing in t o  Gal i lee. They  w i l l  see m e 

there.ò (M at t hew  28:8 - 10 CEB) 

Mary Magdalene and the other Mary went to the tomb and experienced an earthquake and the 
moving of the stone in front of the tomb. An angel appeared to them and said that Jesus was not 
there. The women left trembling in fear and celebrating in joy, Jesus met them and told them not 
to be afraid. The women did go and find the disciples. 

From Palm Sunday through Easter Sunday we worshiped God in different ways. The cantata on 
Palm/Passion Sunday led us through the events of Holy Week in a meaningful way. We gathered 
around the table to share food, conversation, and Communion on Maundy Thursday. Several 
people attended the ecumenical Good Friday service in Derry as we moved from church to church 
and worshiped in a variety of ways. We experienced a wonderful celebration of the Resurrection 
on Easter through the Easter Dawn Service and our regular worship. 

Now it is time for us to share with world. Can we go with great excitement and share the 
resurrection with others? Part of our task as the church is to share Jesus with others. Yet, we 
tremble in fear. We find sharing difficult for many reasons. There is outright rejection. There is 
our own uncertainty about beliefs. Those with different beliefs may challenge us. People have 
been hurt by the church and do not want to have anything to do with the church. In some places 
we need to be sensitive and careful about our sharing. 

We also struggle to share the love of Christ when we are hurting and live in a world that seems to 
embrace hatred more than love. We know the pain of illness and tragedy. Churches in Egypt held 
more subdued Easter services for fear of being attacked. They could not celebrate as we did. Yes 
those who lived through the pain of the crucifixion were able to go with excitement to share the 
good news of the resurrection. 

It is through the Resurrection that we find that we are made new. On Maundy Thursday the 
Communion Service was framed by a poem In Remembrance of Me by Lindsy Paris-Lopez. It is 
dated 3.24.2016 and was written after the Brussels bombing. The narrative is in the first person 
as if Jesus is speaking. One section reads: 

  Tak e in  m y  l i f e . 

  Let  m e nour ish y ou w i t h  m y  lov e.  

  Unt i l  t he sp i r i t  o f  com passion bur st s t he o ld  w ine sk ins o f  y our  

brittle heartsé 

  Unt i l  y ou becom e a new  cr eat ion  

      Souj our ner s M agaz ine onl ine 3.24.2016  

 

We are made new through the Resurrection and are called to spread the news and love of Christ 
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Angela, Shirley, Ron and Trebor, friends of 
Judy Balk 
Cora Lee Beal, friend of Judy Balk  

Kristen Beaudreau, friend of Dot Avery  

Caitlin,  friend of Lynn Rockwell  
Cameron Duval, Cliff and Joanne Millsap's 
friend's grandson 
Bill Curtin  

Daphne Deuplisea, Deb Field's sister-in -law 

Debbie Drew, prayers for son and family 
Darlene Ferron, friend of Lannie Crowley  

Chip Frost  
Bronwyn Gallant  

Nancy and Ron Gjerset, Judy Balk's sister 
andbrother -in-law 
Hargy Heap, Nate Rockwell's uncle 

Robert Henderson, Sr., Penny's father-in -law 

Pauline Hoyt  
Hayden Lane  

Rhonda List  
Isaac, Dick and Marion Hazelton's grandson  

Maria  

Family of  Elizabeth Marriott  
Judy Pierce, Sally St. Clair's niece 
Brenda Price  

Barbara Rice  
Kaylie Sargent, friend of Cindy McLaughlin  

Elaine Scott Paul Scott's mother 
Sally St. Clair  

Elaine Storlazzi, friend of Colleen Towle 

Dean Towlas  
 

For those who are in Nursing Homes...  
Forrest Brown  
Evelyn Wise  
 

Our prayers and sympathy go out to the 
families ofé  
Ben Hamblett  who died on February 11th 

Fred McInnis , who died on April 3 rd. Fred was 
with the Chester Lion's Club and helped with the 
Load & Ladle lunch for many years. 

 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Board Meetings:  
BORF  ï Wednesday, May 3rd at 6:30pm 
CE ï Sunday, May 7th at noon 
Deacons  ï  Sunday,  May 7th at noon 
Missions   - Wednesday, May 10th at 10am 
Cabinet ðSunday, June 25th at 10am 
 

zzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzz 

Book Study Group  
òThe Shackò by Wm. Paul Young 
 
Please see Pastor Linda if you are 
interested in the Book Group reading 
and discussing The Shack  by 
William P. Young. The book group 
will start the week of May 8th.  Please 
check the Churchôs website or 
Facebook for the day and time that 
they plan to meet. 
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Mother's Day Breakfast  

Saturday, May 13 th  7-10am in the Vestry  

 

Please join us for breakfast to celebrate all Moms and before you head 
over to the Chester Town Meeting! The delicious, homemade breakfast 
menu includes pancakes, eggs, corned beef hash, sausage, bacon and 
beverages. Donations will be accepted and will benefit the 
 

Also, we are looking for volunteers ï please see Linda Noyes if you can 
help out! Next Sunday, April 30 th there will be a sign up sheet for 
volunteers and also breakfast food donations. 

June Jubilee  

Saturday, June 3rd  ~  9am to 2pm  

* BBQ * Yard Sale * Bake Sale ** Raffle * Face Painting *  
 

BBQ served 11am to 2pm and includes choice of chicken, 
hamburger, hot dog along with sides and a beverage.  

 

Cost is $12 for chicken, $10 for hamburger or hot dog,  
and $ for a kidôs meal. 

 
~ All proceeds benefit the Church ~  

Chester Congregational Baptist Church  

4 Chester Street, Chester, NH 
www.chesternhchurch.org 
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The Deacons for 2017 are Gen Rowell, Mary Hamblett, Deb Field, Marge Pagliuca and Paul Scott.   

Weôve had our little bouts of rain but Easter was a glorious warm day filled with 
sunshine and Godôs spirit. Daffodils, crocus, hyacinth and now even tulips are 
beginning to push their way through the earth in this time of rebirth. The early 
Easter service, a first for me, was very well attended and was absolutely 
gorgeous! A renewed spirit took over as we gathered for the Resurrection 
breakfast and then headed home, some of us to return for the later worship 
service which was also well attended. 

 
The events of Lent this year were incredibly moving, from the Cantata on Palm Sunday to the 
simple, quiet and very different sharing of meal and hand-washing service of Maundy Thursday. 
Small changes, needed changes, good changes; our church too is marking spring by a time of 
regrowth. For the next few weeks we are in the season of Easter. You will note the liturgical colors 
of white being used in the sanctuary and on the choir stoles of choir members. 
 
It barely seems possible to be heading into May! That leaves me with 34 workdays until 
retirement...but whoôs counting? We may see a little more sparse attendance at church as I write 
this because of April vacation but May 1st will be knocking on our doors next Monday. On May 
21st  our church will be hosting the UCC Conference and anyone who can bake some goodies 
should contact one of the Deacons; Gen Rowell  would be your best bet! With Motherôs Day and 
many other events coming up I would like to remind everyone to PLEASE check with Frances in 
the office or check the sign-up sheet in the back of the sanctuary before bringing flowers for 
worship. People have signed up to bring flowers on specific Sundays in memory of loved ones, so it 
would be great if you could choose another Sunday. As much as we love having fresh flowers in the 
sanctuary they are not in our budget but we also need to respect those that wish to honor those 
they love or want to remember in a special way. 
 
The Prayer Shawl Ministry is in full swing and we are giving more and more prayer shawls away all 
the time. Our thanks go to all those who are donating yarn and making shawls. Thanks also to Deb 
Field for coordinating this effort and dealing with really slow knitters like me. Perhaps in 
retirement I will be able to knit more often. Please contact Deb Field if you would like to begin 
work on a prayer shawl. 
 
Those interested in becoming new members are asked to speak to Pastor Linda directly. This is an 
informal process so why wait? We love having people join our warm and welcoming congregation. 
More hands, more hearts, more welcome, and more service. We already have a couple of people 
who have contacted Pastor Linda about this. Yay! Itôs nice to see our church growing.  
 
Please see Pastor Linda if you are interested in the Book Group reading and discussing The Shack  
by William P. Young. It should be a great discussion. 
 
The purpose of the Deacons fund is to help those in times of need. Please consider donating to the 
Deacons Fund so that the funds are there when someone is experiencing a crisis. Also please allow 
the diaconate a little time to get the help to people we determine we can help. As a reminder, please 
contact the Deacon of the Month, or if you are in Chester, Gen Rowell or Deb Field and they can get 
word to Pastor Linda. As always, if it is a true emergency  you may, of course, call the parsonage 
directly.  
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The Board of Resources and Finance for 2017  consists of  Nate Rockwell, Norman Field, Donna 
Foote, Jean Gagnon, Mark Munroe  and Penny Henderson.  

As Spring moves forward, the BORF has started working on those outside tasks that need to be 
addressed. As you can imagine, there are always lots of things that ñneed fixing and doingòésome 
planned, some not! A few good work days can make a huge difference and the April 22 day was 
no exception! Thanks to all who came out to help! Amid the drizzle we were able to clean up the 
lawns and haul away the tree trunks. 
 

One thing that Pastor Linda has mentioned a few times is that she could use a wheelbarrow or 
garden cart at the Parsonage. If anyone has one they would like to donate, it would be 
appreciated! 
 

Finances continue to remain relatively healthy and you should have received the Special Appeal 
letter that was mailed mid -month. There are many repairs that will need to be done that will 
require professional help and we would like to be able to make a significant impact this year. As 
you all know, most of our effort last year was getting the Parsonage ready for tenancyéthis year 
we need to address other efforts like rotted sills and windows, etc. etc. Please prayerfully consider 
what you may be able to do to help! Thank you so much in advance! 
 

As you may have noticed, the ñuglyò evergreen trees on the side of the Church have been removed 
by Eversource . Thank you Nate for working this! We are working a plan to address the residual 
clean-up of stumps, etc. 
 

The BORF continues to encourage anyone interested in any projects that they would like to bring 
forward or manage that may or may not be tied to landscaping tasks. Our Church garden is 
getting prepared for planting and our thought is to not only enlarge the area with 4 more raised 
beds but to plan a dedication of the areaséperhaps at the June Jubilee. More to come on that but 
if you are interested in helping out either financially or with ñsweat equityò, please see Donna 
Foote. 
 

Letôs keep the momentum going! We are so grateful for all the help we get whenever we ask. 

 

Respectfully submitted by the 2017 Board of Resource and Finance. 


